








































Dublin City Council
Planning Department
Civic Offices,
Wood Quay,
Dublin 8

(

22"d November 2021

Re. Planning Ref. Nos 2861/21; 2862/21 and 2863/21

Dear Sir/Madam,

The Save 16 Moore Street Committee is an interested party to the Hammerson planning applications to
develop Moore Street/Henry Street.

It is our position that the public notices placed on site and in the media are not sufficient to comply with
the Planning regulations. They do not accurately inform the public of what is being applied for, nor the
extent of demolition in the applicant’s proposal as follows:
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The Site Notices do not refer to the specific 5 week statutory period of time for observations
There was misleading information on the initial web page notice for all three applications headed
'Consultation Period has Expired' when it had not.
There is no reference in the Site Notices or the newspaper advertisements that the model
required by the Planning Authority is available for viewing or is on public view in the Council's
offices at Wood Quay.
The extent of demolition of buildings in all three planning applications is not referred to.
There is no reference to the requirement of Ministerial Consent for work in proximity to The 1916
National Monument or other Monuments of National Importance.
There is no reference to the proposed demolition of no. 18 Moore Street, identified in The
Shaffrey Conservation Report (2011) as a 19th century structure and as The National Monument
in the applicant’s submission.
There are no references to buildings that are proposed to be added to the list of protected
structures as policy agreed by Dublin City Councillors
Further information on the applicant’s assessment of no. 12 Moore Street has not been made
available

The reports or update on reports on the protected buildings and terrace have not been made
available
The recommendations of the James Kelly Report commissioned by the City Council has not been
made available to councillors
Without the availability of relevant reports the Planning Authority cannot make an informed
decision on the three applications submitted.

The Save16 Moore Street Committee are making a formal request that new Site Notices and Newspaper
Advertisements are now submitted by the applicants in the interest of accuracY, proper planning and the
public interest.

Yours sincerely,

Patrick Cooney
PRO, The Save 16 Moore Street Committee ab
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